District of Columbia Government

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Box 75115

Washington, DC  20013  

[image: image1.png]



[image: image1.png]

May 28, 2002

Charles Burger
Alcoholic Beverage Control Board, Suite 700
941 N. Capitol St. NE
Washington, DC 20002



Dear Chairman Burger:


Area Neighborhood Commission 6A (ANC 6A) requests that the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board not renew the Class A license for Excello Liquors located at 419 13th Street, NE (Application Number 323).  This recommendation was approved by the ANC 6A at a special meeting held on May 28, 2003 at 7:00pm at the Capitol Towers located at 900 G Street, NE.

ANC 6A came to this recommendation of non-renewal based on the input received at two community meetings.  First, Excello Liquors falls within the geographical boundaries of Commissioner Michael Musante (Single Member District 05).  Commissioner Musante held a community meeting on May 12, 2003 to discuss the renewal of liquor license with the neighborhood residents.  It was clear from that meeting, that his constituents did not favor renewing the license.  Second, the ANC 6A Alcohol Beverage Licensing and Public Safety Committee, at its regularly scheduled monthly meeting on May 14, 2003, made a formal recommendation to the Commission to object to the renewal of liquor license.  Through the course of both of the community meetings, it was clear that this establishment is in violation of the following terms of its voluntary agreement:

(1) Removal of public telephone – the phone still exists.

(2) Elimination of window advertising signs – still visible in store windows.

(3) Sell of single servings of beer – currently selling single servings.

(4) Daily street cleaning on 400 block of 13th Street and Duncan Place – not occurring.

(5) Curtail loitering – customers can be found loitering in and outside the store.

It is the combination public safety concerns, violations of the existing voluntary agreement, and the objection by a majority of the residents living around this establishment that compels ANC 6A to strongly recommend that the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board not renew the Class A license to Excello Liquors.  In fact, it is the opinion of our Commission that the renewal of the license not only represents a danger to our community, it would make a mockery of the great weight that is afforded to each and every ANC throughout the city with regard to liquor license renewal.

On behalf of the Commission,

//original signed//

Joseph Fengler, Chair

ANC 6A

cc:  
Councilmember Sharon Ambrose 


Gottlieb Simon, Executive Director; Office of the Advisory Neighborhood Commissions
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